
   

 

Two years ago, Luke and Laura had baby Asa. 

Born at 32 weeks, he spent the first month of his 

life in hospital. The couple had previously lost 

baby Leo, who was born at 26 weeks and died of 

an infection. Despite being premature, Asa was 

healthy and developed well, but just after his 1st 

birthday Laura fell ill. Initially it was thought to be 

flu but she developed a rash and purple spots - 

the onset of staphylococcal, a blood infection. Six 

days later, Laura had a stroke and had paralysis 

of her right side. She was in hospital for 7 weeks, 

needing major heart surgery to prevent further 

strokes. She was given a 1 in 4 chance of 

survival. During this time, Luke looked after Asa 

and visited the hospital twice a day. As a result, 

he was forced to give up his job as a carpenter. 

Despite living close to Romsey Mill, they did not 

know about our Childrenôs Centre or Pre-school 

provision. That changed in January when they 

received a letter inviting them to attend Fun for 

Twos - a group established by the Childrenôs 

Centre to engage and support families eligible for 

Two Year old funding but who werenôt accessing 

this offer;  and to encourage them to take it up  so 

that children gain confidence and social skills.   

They came as a family each week and Asa 

quickly settled and started to interact with other 

children. Despite feeling very protective of Asa, 

Luke and Laura were keen to explore the pre-

school provision. They loved what they saw and 

instantly felt that they could trust the staff so they 

were supported in completing an application.  

Asa started at Romsey Pre-school in April and 

now attends 9hrs a week. This has been hugely 

significant for the family and is really helping Asa 

develop and learn.  Luke and Laura said: ñAsa 

loved the Friday sessions. They gave him space 

to run around. It was a stepping stone for him and 

he learnt to interact with other children. He loves 

pre-school and heôs learning so much. Heôs 

calmed down and is learning to listen to others. 

We feel so encouraged by the support and 

feedback of staff at Romsey Mill. Weôre so grateful 

that the Childrenôs Centre contacted us and gave 

us help and advice as it meant we got involved in 

the group and then got a place at pre-school.ò 

Fun of Twos meets at Romsey Mill Childrenõs Centre 

Fridays 10am-11.30pm. For information call the 

Childrenõs Centre on 01223 566102 or email 

Childrenscentre@romseymill.org 

Fun for Twos 

Romsey Mill works with young people, children and families in Cambridgeshire. Providing practical and 

emotional support, education and activities for families with babies and pre-school children, young 

parents, teenagers struggling at home, school or in the community, and young people with autism. 
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Summer Special 

When I was young, I used to 

look forward to seeing 

copies of the óSummer 

Specialô editions of my 

favourite comics in the 

newsagents. The óSummer 

Specialô issue promised to 

be filled with fun, games 

and surprises. 

For most of us, we still regard the summer holiday 

season with the same level of anticipation and 

excitement.   

The summer holidays can be a time to do exciting 

things with those we love, a change of scene, 

visiting new places and having fresh adventures; a 

chance to get away from things; and a time for 

physical and spiritual refreshment. 

Sadly, for many of the families with whom we 

work, the summer holidays offer little or none of 

those things - because of cost or circumstance. 

At Romsey Mill, we recognise the importance of 

making the summer special for everyone. 

Therefore, each year, our teams plan special trips 

and activities - outside of our regular funded 

programmed delivery - so that  young people and 

families can have the opportunity to do something 

special in their summer holidays. We will have 

over 30 different activities and trips; with over 300 

young people, children and families taking part. 

These activities range from sports clubs for young 

people; to  family day trips to the seaside, or the 

zoo; or outdoor activity residential trips.  The 

majority of these events and trips are not funded 

as part of our regular programmes, but we know 

how much they are valued and enjoyed by the 

families and young people with whom we work.   

If you would like to partner with us, by making a 

contribution towards these activities, and helping 

make this summer special for everyone, we would 

love to hear from you. Information about making 

donations is available on page 7 of this newsletter. 

 

Neil Thompson  

(Fundraising and Communications Manager) 

Diolch! from Welsh 3000s trekkers 

Thank you (or óDiolchô in Welsh) to everyone 

who took part, volunteered or made a donation 

to support our Welsh Mountain Challenge in 

June, helping to raise over Ã12,000.  

Fifteen trekkers set off for Snowdonia  hoping to 

complete the Welsh 3000s route, some within 24 

hours and others over 2 days,  and raising money 

for Romsey Mill in the process. 

Our elite trekkers (pictured right) set off at 4am to 

try and complete the 35 mile course in one go. 

They arrived back at our mountain base shortly 

before 11pm, shattered but triumphant. It was an 

amazing achievement in bad weather, drawing 

plaudits from the mountain leaders.  The poor 

conditions meant that the other trekkers had to 

abandon plans to complete the route - but were 

instead set a series of challenges by the mountain 

guides - including rocky ascents and ridge walks. 

And everyone came home safely!!  
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Walk with us to Bridge the Gap 

Details of a popular annual charity walk 
through some of Cambridge's most scenic 
colleges have now been confirmed, together 
with Romsey Millôs involvement as charity 

partner. 

The Bridge the Gap walk will take place on the 

morning of Sunday 11
th
 September.  

The organised walk will lead thousands of people 
on a circular walk through the private historic 
grounds and peaceful gardens of the University of 
Cambridge Colleges, whilst raising money for lo-
cal charities Arthur Rank Hospice Charity and 
Romsey Mill.  

Although there had been some discussion about 
changing the name of the event to the Open 
Cambridge Walk, as reported in our previous 
newsletter, it has been decided that the event will 
retain its well-known name Bridge the Gap. 

Registrations for the Bridge the Gap walk will be 
administered  by Arthur Rank Hospice Charity, 
who have been involved in the event for the past 
15 years. Initial payment for those signing up will 
be made to Arthur Rank Hospice Charity, but the 
proceeds from the event will be equally split be-
tween the two charities.  

Walkers can register online now at : 

www.arhc.org.uk/bridgethegap or by picking up a 

registration form at any branch of The Cambridge 

Building Society.  

There is an early bird entry price of Ã15 per adult, 

and after 15th July, the price will increase to Ã18.   

Alternatively, if you could volunteer on the day, 

we will need people to help with registration,   

distributing water, litter picking etc.  Please do get 

in touch with Georgina on (01223) 566492 , if you 

can register as a volunteer. 

For walkers, the event begins at 9.30am, Sunday 

11
th
 September on Parker's Piece, right in the 

heart of the city centre. This year's route takes in 

the University Library, which is celebrating its 

600th anniversary, and explores some of the most 

picturesque and intriguing places within seven 

colleges ï Downing, Pembroke, Peterhouse, 

Clare, Selwyn, Emmanuel and Kingôs.   

Neil Perry, Chief Executive with Romsey Mill, 

said: ñWe are very excited to have been invited to 

be a part of such a notable event in Cambridgeôs 

calendar - and we look forward to helping to make 

it a memorable day. We walk alongside young 

people and families going through difficult times, 

and we hope that many of our supporters will be 

able to join with us in this event - and help to raise 

the profile of Romsey Mill, as well as some much 

needed funds.ò    

http://www.arhc.org.uk/register-for-bridge-the-gap.asp

